From: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD

To: Jarred Melvin

Subject: RE: Buckshot 3H clean up

Date: Wednesday, July 29, 2015 11:49:00 AM
Attachments: image001.png

Jarred,

If you can send a Final Report C-141 indicating the disposition of impacted stockpile, we can likely
close this incident out.

Thanks,

Mike Bratcher
NMOCD District 2

811 S. First Street
Artesia, NM 88210

0: 575-748-1283 X108
C: 575-626-0857

F: 575-748-9720

From: Jarred Melvin [mailto:JMelvin@trinityriverenergy.com]
Sent: Thursday, March 26, 2015 7:01 AM

To: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD

Cc: Brad Bingham

Subject: RE: Buckshot 3H clean up

That is correct. And yes the excavated material is still stockpiled on site for the time being.

From: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD [mailto:mike.bratcher@state.nm.us]
Sent: Wednesday, March 25, 2015 5:21 PM

To: Jarred Melvin

Cc: Brad Bingham

Subject: RE: Buckshot 3H clean up

Mr. Melvin,

| am obviously a little behind in reviewing remediation proposals. My understanding is that the
impacted material has been excavated and stockpiled on site. The excavation was backfilled with
clean imported material, and that portion of the production facility was rebuilt. Is the excavated soil
still stockpiled on site?

Thanks,

Mike Bratcher
NMOCD District 2
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811 S. First Street
Artesia, NM 88210

0O: 575-748-1283 X108
C: 575-626-0857

F: 575-748-9720

From: Jarred Melvin [mailto:JMelvin@trinityriverenergy.com]
Sent: Monday, March 16, 2015 11:09 AM

To: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD
Cc: Brad Bingham
Subject: Buckshot 3H clean up

Mr. Bratcher:

On July 30, 2014, Trinity River Energy Operating, LLC (Trinity), formerly Legend Natural Gas, LLC,
notified the New Mexico Energy, Minerals, and Natural Resources Department, Oil Conservation
Division of a release on the Buckshot State Com 3H production facility via form C-141 (copy
attached). Initial sampling on August 12, 2014 indicated that elevated chlorides concentrations
were present to a depth of at least 2.5 feet (Site Diagram, Initial Sampling Summary). Samples
were sent to the laboratory and analyzed for the concentrations of total petroleum hydrocarbons,
benzene, toluene, ethyl-benzene, xylenes, and total petroleum hydrocarbon using methods EPA
SW846-8015M/8021B and for total chlorides using Method E 9056.

An estimated 255 cubic yards of soil was removed from the impacted area and staged on location
during the week of December 15, 2014. The excavation was then backfilled with imported
material. On January 24, 2015, the backfilled material was tested at a depth of 3.5 feet and came
back below the threshold of 500 milligrams per kilogram (mg/Kg) (Closure Sample Analysis). The
excavated material onsite has been re-tested and exhibited an average concentration of 812
mg/Kg. Trinity plans on using the material on location for maintenance of secondary containment.

Attachments:

-Form C-141

-Site Diagram

-Initial Sampling Summary
-Closure Sample Analysis

Sincerely,

Jarred Melvin
HSE Representative

TRINITY RIVER

ENERLEY -‘q
777 Main Street | Suite 900 | Ft. Worth, TX 76102
Main: 817-872-7800 | Fax: 817-872-7898, 7899
Cell: 919-440-8150
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